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JANUARY 

27th  Year 11 into 12 
Options Evening  

 

FEBRUARY  

16 - 20    Half Term 
Holiday 

Dates for your  

Diary 

Dyddiadau 

Pwysig 

23.01.15 

Information regarding the above changes can be found on pages 2 - 5. 

The school has decided to run this year's Easter revision         
programme for Year 11 students in the first week of the Easter 
holidays from Monday 30th March to Thursday 2nd April over a 
period of 4 days. As always there are no costs incurred to        
parents and attendance, whilst encouraged, is not compulsory. 
More precise details of the programme will be released over the 
coming weeks. 

Regards 

Jonathan Ling,  Assistant Headteacher   

Head Lice 

We have a reported 
incident of head lice 
therefore please 
may we ask that 
you check your 
child regularly. 

Thank you  



Dear Parent, 

The school has recently received supplementary guidance from Welsh Government and the 
WJEC about the changes taking place in Welsh secondary education over the coming few years. 
We thought that as a school we would endeavour to keep you abreast of these developments 
and have attached their presentations to keep you updated. If you have any further questions    
regarding these or any changes to the delivery or sitting of external examinations then these 
presentations may answer your questions. If you require further assistance please contact either 
myself or Mrs Thelwell (Head of Key Stage 4). 

Regards 

Mr Jonathan Ling,   Assistant Headteacher 









There will be an information evening for parents and pupils taking part in 
the French Exchange on Thursday 26th February at 5.00pm in the 
school canteen. 

  

The final payment of £100 is due on 21st February.  Please pay online 
using ParentMail + Pay system. 

  

Many thanks 



Tickets selling fast!  Don't miss your opportunity to see another great production by          

Cowbridge Comprehensive School students.  Tickets available from the main school office.  



Cowbridge Cricket Club  

Winter Nets 

in the Sports Hall 

For all students in Years 7-11.  

 

The sessions will commence the week       
beginning Monday 19th January  

and will run for 10 weeks every Wednesday . 

  

Year 7 and 8 

  6.30 - 7.30pm starting 21st January 

Years 9,10 and 11  

    8.30 - 9.30pm starting 21st January.  

£4 per session 



 

Power Engineering Apprentice with Scottish Power, Nationwide 

https://ams.careerswales.com/Public/Vacancies/View.aspx?vid=28330 

 

 Sales & Vetting Consultant, Cardiff 

https://ams.careerswales.com/Public/Vacancies/View.aspx?vid=28358 

 

 Information Assistant, Cardiff 

https://ams.careerswales.com/Public/Vacancies/View.aspx?vid=28360 

 

 Sales Executive, Cardiff 

https://ams.careerswales.com/Public/Vacancies/View.aspx?vid=28364 

 

 Administration Apprentice, Barry 

https://ams.careerswales.com/Public/Vacancies/View.aspx?vid=28374 

 

Trainee Parts Sales Advisor, Cardiff 

https://ams.careerswales.com/Public/Vacancies/View.aspx?vid=28392 

 

 Office Junior, Cardiff 

https://ams.careerswales.com/Public/Vacancies/View.aspx?vid=28423 

 

 

https://ams.careerswales.com/Public/Vacancies/View.aspx?vid=28330
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https://ams.careerswales.com/Public/Vacancies/View.aspx?vid=28374
https://ams.careerswales.com/Public/Vacancies/View.aspx?vid=28392
https://ams.careerswales.com/Public/Vacancies/View.aspx?vid=28423


 

 

 

Dear Parent/Guardian, 

As previously communicated we are no longer accepting cash or cheque      
payments at school for trips.  All payments made for trips that are run and         
organised by the school will need to be made electronically via the school’s 
ParentMail and +pay system.  The aim of this is to minimise the current onerous 
administrative procedures and security issues.  It will also eliminate bounced 
cheques. 

 

In order to be able to make online electronic payments you will need to have a 
ParentMail account.  If you do not currently have a ParentMail account or have 
trouble accessing your current account please contact Mrs G Thomas-Jenkins at 
gthomas-jenkins@cowbridgecomprehensiveschool.co.uk / 01446772311.         
Having access to ParentMail will also allow you to receive the School’s weekly 
ParentMail bulletin and to receive emergency e-mails/texts which may relate to 
school emergencies, closures etc. 

 

Therefore as outlined, all trips will require online payments only and cash/
cheques will not be accepted (unless in exceptional circumstances).  In            
exceptional circumstances your child will be expected to collect a paying-in slip 
from the main reception.  You will then be required to use the paying-in slip at 
your local bank.  Please note that from April 2015 all payments including         
Catering, Music lessons, Concerts, resources etc will require an electronic, 
online payment via the ParentMail system. 

 

Thank you very much for your co-operation and understanding in helping to 
make the school a more efficient environment.  

 

Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any other queries, require        
assistance or wish to register with the ParentMail system. 

 

Yours sincerely 

Mrs D Thomas 

Headteacher 

Please note an online payment guide has been attached to this email 
to help you with the process. 



 

Dear Parent/Visitor,                                                                                 

 We wish to inform you that we have spent a significant amount of time, effort and 
school funds to improve the flow and management of on-site traffic in order to 
avoid a critical incident/accident. Despite this we are still experiencing                
unacceptable levels of incidents or near misses, associated with the mix of        
pedestrians and traffic on site. This is particularly prevalent first thing in the    
morning. 

 Please be aware that our staff are not contracted to direct or supervise traffic and 
therefore should not be doing so. Until recently staff have volunteered to partially 
fulfil this function, to assist with the safety of pupils and the traffic flow. However, 
this situation is no longer sustainable and our primary priority must be to         
safeguard, as far as possible, pupils/ pedestrians on school site. 

 We have therefore taken the decision to close the school site to all vehicles, with 
the exception of coaches, from 8:10am to 2:15pm. This closure will take place 
with effect from February 23rd, 2015 meaning that you have a notice period of 4 
weeks to plan and explore an alternative route for dropping your child(ren) at 
school. The main car park will therefore be inaccessible during the times           
stipulated. The current end of day procedures will be unaffected and will continue 
as per current arrangements. 

 Visitors and deliveries will be able to park in signposted bays at the smaller car 
park (near the 3G pitch).  However, this area is not to be used for dropping off 
purposes at any time. Any visitors/ deliveries parking in the designated area, will 
be required to use the footpath from this area to the main reception. Signs will be 
erected over the coming weeks to this effect to ensure clear and purposeful    
communication. 

 Whilst we understand that this may cause you inconvenience, please note that 
no other school in the local authority permits traffic on-site, unless the safe       
separation of pedestrians and traffic is possible. Unfortunately the design of the 
site and car park at Cowbridge, even though recent, is not fit for purpose and will 
require funds beyond the scope of the School delegated budget to remedy. After 
considerable experience of near misses on site and given that staff are not       
permitted within their contracts of employment to supervise or direct traffic, we 
are sure that you will understand the need to safeguard pedestrians and use the 
notice period of the ensuing 4 weeks to plan alternative and suitable                  
arrangements. 

 Thank you in advance for your full co-operation in assisting the School to keep 
your child(ren) as safe as possible from traffic on site. 

 

Yours sincerely 

Mrs Thomas 

Headteacher 


